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Dear Joy,

On behalf of Ilminster Cricket Club I would like to make a formal application for grant of £5000 for the commencement of our funding of our proposed new pavilion from Ilminster Town Council.
To enable to Council to be aware of our progress so far,
1. We have secured the services of Orme Architecture to proceed with the first stages of a planning application
2. With agreement from Jake Hannis of SSDC we will be making an application through the Town Council for S106 monies approx. £16,000 ( we believe some of funds already allocated to this project)
3. The project is estimated at £500,000
4. The Ilminster Educational Foundation who own the existing pavilion have expressed agreement with the potential demolishing of that building.
5. The English Cricket Board have made this project the number one in Somerset.
6. We shall be applying for sub lease from Ilminster Town Council for the new pavilion and the cricket outfield.
7. We require a long sub lease to give us Security of tenure that we be required by all the various funding agencies; I understand that a solicitor is aware that  this is a request from Ilminster Cricket Club
8.Ilminster Cricket Club is planning to set up a formal governance agreement eg. A charitable Incorporated Company or become  a Community Amateur Sports Club or both depending on advice..

We have 5 members of the Cricket Club a representative from SSDC and the ECB to act as a working group to progress the project,
It is anticipated that the project would be completed by Spring 2023.
I understand that a representative from Ilminster Cricket Club will attend the meeting of the Town Council on Tuesday 26th 
If any Councillor wishes further information, I shall be pleased to help., 


S Shepherd
[bookmark: _GoBack]Secretary, Ilminster Cricket Club 
